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son.” This was as interesting as his lectures before the state society
have always been. His numerous colored stereopticon slides were
unusually fine. The speaker gave an interesting account of the In-
dian uses of the forest and of its products in wigwam and canoe
construction, in basket and wooden vessel manufacture and in maple
sugar making.

Secretary Brown announced the recent deaths of Mrs. Sherburn S.
Merrill, Milwaukee, a life member, and of Rev. Stanley S. Lathrop,
Madison, for many years a deeply interested member. Also of Mr. N.
F. Kaudy, Hot Springs, South Dakota, a former Burnett County mem-
ber. He reported the election to membership of Dr. Bruce T. Best,
Arlington Heights, Illinois.

A letter from Governor Zimmerman acknowledging his election as
an honorary member of the Society was read. Exhibits of specimens
and other materials were made by T. L. Miller, C. G. Schoewe, T. M.
N. Lewis and other members.

The Central Section, American Anthropological Association, will
meet at Beloit College, on Friday and Saturday, March 2 and 3. Sec-
retary Geo. R. Fox, Three Oaks, Michigan, hopes to have a fine pro-
gram for this meeting. All archeologists and ethnologists, and other
persons interested, in the Middle West, are cordially invited to attend
this meeting.

A meeting of members of the Committee on State Archeoclogical
Surveys, National Research Council, of which Dr. Carl E. Guthe,
Ann Arbor, is chairman, will meet at Beloit, on Thursday, March 1,
the day preceding the Section meeting.

The annual Joint Meeting of the Wisconsin Academy of Arts,
Sciences and Letters and the Wisconsin Archeological Society will be
held at Lawrence College, Appleton, on April 6 and 7.

The Midwest Museums Conference, Ralph N. Buckstaff, Oshkosh,
secretary, will join with the Societies in this year's meeting. All
members of the Wisconsin Archeological Society are urged to make
plans to attend this joint meeting of the three organizations. All
who have papers which they may wish to enter in the program are
requested to confer with Secretary Charles E. Brown, Madison.

At a meeting of archeologists and museum officers and friends held
at the Chamberlain Memorial Museum, Three Oaks, Michigan, on
November 11 and 12, 1927, the Michigan-Indiana Museums Associa-
tion was organized. Representatives were present at this meeting
from museums located at Three Oaks, Ann Arbor, Benton Harbor,
Battle Creek, Grand Rapids, Kalamazoo and other places in Michigan,
and from La Porte, South Bend and other points in Indiana. Mr.
Geo. R. Fox was elected president of the Association. Mr. Charles
E. Brown of the State Historical Museum, Madison, Wisconsin, was
present and assisted in the organization of the Association.

The Winter Meeting of the Michigan State Archeological Society
was held at the new Museum Building at Ann Arbor, on January 18,
1928. At this meeting a fine program of papers was offered. A
special exhibit of archeological specimens was made for this meeting
in which Michigan collectors participated.

The Mid-West Museums Conference meeting was held at St. Paul
and Minneapolis on November 18 and 19, 1927, Meetings were held
at the Historical Building, St. Paul, and the Minneapolis Institute of
Arts. Visits were made to the Walker Art Galleries and University
of Minnesota Zoological Museum.



